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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 11 MARCH 2015, AT 7 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies, Peter Cleaver, Geof Harries (Chair), Valerie  George,  Angela Evans (Outgoing Clerk) Christine Lewis (Incoming Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Cllr Julian George, Colin Rees
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting were signed by Cllr Geof Harries (Chair)  as a true record of the meeting held on the 14 January 2015.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Otters Halt

The Clerk was advised by Rachel Green, Planning Enforcement Officer, PCC that she had visited the site caravan and was confident that it was purely being used as an office.  She also advised us that she would be contacting Colin Rees to discuss the situation. 
Valerie George advised that since the last meeting lorries have been very busy and the road is now in a mess. There has been a JCB levelling off at the site.   It would appear that there has been rubble tipped with A D Howells bringing earth to cover it.   There whole area is very unsightly from Meadow View.    Colin will be asked to contact Leanne Bacon and Natural Resources Wales. 
AGENDA ITEMS

Tiers Cross Junction

The Clerk contacted Darren Thomas, Head of Highways, PCC requesting a site visit with Councillors.   Unfortunately this did not take place as PCC advised that there was no more they could do to the junction and informed her that their lorries had not experienced any difficulty turning into Walwyns Castle Road.    However, Paul Cleaver reported that it is a very difficult turning for both cars and lorries.  There is a blind spot where the old road comes down into a dip and you lose sight of vehicles coming the other way.   The Council consider there is a need to address the terrible camber as it will leave people very vulnerable.   Colin Rees will discuss this further with Darren Thomas.
Asbestos Dumped at Cotts Road

This has now been removed.

Quarry Hall to Robeston Cross

The damage reported appears to have been repaired during recent carriageway reinstatements.  
Capeston Farm Road Surface

It was agreed to arrange for carriageway repairs to be carried out in due course.

Moor Farm to Silver Hill Road Bridal Path
PCC were asked to clear the path and they considered it was not in their area.  The path is not in PCNPA and the Clerk has sent a map to PCC to indicate this.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        Planning Applications
There are no applications this month.   The Clerk has been asked to contact PCNPA and request copies of all applications in the Walwyns Castle.
Induction Service, St Brides Church

The Clerk attended an Induction Service at St Brides Church on the 1 February 2015 on behalf of the Council.  
Finance
Please see separate  sheet.

Correspondence
Walk for Life Information, Sunday 26 April 2015  and Play for Wales Magazine

END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE AGM MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 6 MAY, 2015.


...................................................


   Cllr Geof Harries [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


